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MWRD green infrastructure welcomes 
students back to UIC
Public entities encouraged to apply for green infrastructure 
assistance now through Sept. 6.
A new sustainable outdoor plaza on campus at the 
University of Illinois Chicago (UIC) has created an 
inviting space to welcome students back for a new 
school year, while also drawing in stormwater to help 
reduce flooding and instill an education on the im-
portance of green infrastructure.

Thanks to funding from the Metropolitan Water 
Reclamation District of Greater Chicago (MWRD)
through its Green Infrastructure Partnership Oppor-
tunity Program, the new Arthington Mall Plaza out-
side UIC’s Student Center West, near 828 S. Wolcott 
Ave., offers UIC health sciences students a vibrant, 
attractive and resilient outdoor meeting place. 

“We were proud to participate on this campus reno-
vation to display an impressive form of green infra-
structure that shelters UIC from flooding and edu-
cates students and faculty on the importance of green 
infrastructure,” said MWRD Commissioner Kim-
berly Du Buclet. “UIC is a world class university, and 
where better to learn how to plan our communities 
for a changing climate than right here with the best 
minds in science.”

The mall features 37,000 square feet of permeable 
pavement and rain gardens alongside a captivating 
sculpture by Ted Sitting Crow Garner. The local art-
ist, UIC alumnus, and member of the Standing Rock 
Sioux Tribe entitled his sculpture “Tussle” to inspire 
the UIC community. These green infrastructure ame-

nities run for nearly two entire city blocks with a per-
meable parking lot, new LED lighting, seating areas 
and rain gardens packed with native plants and mon-
archs and other pollinators thriving under 24 mature, 
healthy honey-locust trees. Arthington Mall will be 
the first SITES certified university space in Illinois. 

The Arthington Mall project was selected during the 
MWRD’s 2017 Green Infrastructure Call for Proj-
ects. The MWRD contributed $242,000 towards the 
green infrastructure pieces of the project which pro-
vide a total design retention capacity of 228,311 gal-
lons per rain event.

“The MWRD funding helped make the UIC 
Arthington Mall green infrastructureproject possible. 
It created a dynamic, attractive, (continued) 

Arthington Mall Plaza at UIC stretches between Wolcott and Damen Av-
enues with 37,000 square feet of permeable pavement and rain gardens.
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educational space that benefits the environment by 
providing resilient infrastructure that retains water, 
creates pollinator habitats, and conserves energy,” 
said Cynthia Klein-Banai, assistant vice-chancellor 
and director of sustainability at the UIC Office of 
Planning, Sustainability, and Project Management.

The MWRD is now accepting applications for its 
2021 call for green infrastructure projects through 
Sept. 6. Public entities, such as municipalities, town-
ships, county agencies, park districts, school districts 
and other local government organizations are eli-
gible to apply. To learn more, visit mwrd.org. Since 
2017, the MWRD has completed or is planning to 
complete 60 green infrastructure projects through-
out Cook County, with 21 projects on schedule for 
completion this year.

“We are receiving more intense outbursts of rain, 
causing serious flooding and new challenges and every 
inch of permeable space is important,” said MWRD 
President Kari K. Steele. “The MWRD is commit-
ted to further investment in stormwater management 
projects and green infrastructure throughout Cook 
County, and we commend UIC for their dedication 
to sustainability and protecting our water environ-

ment. We encourage other universities, local munici-
palities and public agencies to consider applying for 
green infrastructure funding from the MWRD.”

To learn more about the Arthington Mall project, 
visit sustainability.uic.edu.

# # #

UIC officials and project partners dedicated the Arthington Mall Plaza 
and welcomed UIC Health Sciences students back to class during a pro-
gram on Aug. 25. Speakers included (from L to R): Tol Foster, interim 
director of the UIC Native American Support Program; Angela Walden, 
director of the UIC Inclusion Initiatives Diversity Designee; Rex Toll-
iver, vice chancellor of Student Affairs at UIC; MWRD Commissioner 
Kim Du Buclet; artist Ted Sitting Crow Garner; Zoe Harris, graduate 
student at the UIC School of Public Health; Cynthia Klein-Banai, as-
sistant vice-chancellor and director of sustainability at the UIC Office of 
Planning, Sustainability, and Project Management; and John Coronado, 
vice chancellor for Administrative Services at UIC.
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